
COMMUNITY GRANTS ADVISORY COMMISSION 
 

DECEMBER 10, 2024 
 

The Community Grants Advisory Commission of the City of McKinney, Texas met 

in regular session in the 2nd Floor Conference Room, City Hall, 222 N. Tennessee Street, 

McKinney, Texas on December 10, 2024 at 6:30 p.m. 

Board Chair Schmitz called the meeting to order at 6:31 p.m. upon determining a 

quorum consisting of Board Chair Schmitz and the following Commissioners Present: 

Silvia Escamilla, Aaron Schmitz, Co-Chair Tammy Chewe, Nicholas Dangerfield, Andrea 

Harvey-Rogers, Barbara Kelly. 

These Staff Members were present: Shirletta Best, Community Services 

Administrator and Camille Smith, Community Services Coordinator. 

There were 1 member of the public present in the audience. 

Absent: Sally Riche, Eniola Campbell                            

 
24-2235  Minutes of the Community Grants Advisory Committee of November 21, 

2024. Commissioners unanimously approved the motion by 

Commissioner Kelly, seconded by Commissioner Harvey-Rogers, to 

approve and refer the minutes of the Community Grants Advisory 

Committee of November 21, 2024. 

  
24-2236  Conduct a Public Hearing to Consider Round II McKinney FY 2024-2025 

Consolidated Grants Amendments and Funding Requests. Mrs. Best 

gave a quick overview of the two agencies that will be considered for the 

funding. Scott Elliott with One Heart McKinney gave a brief, updated 

presentation. 

  
24-2237  Consider / Discuss / Act on Round II McKinney FY 2024-2025 

Consolidated Grants Amendments and Funding Requests. 

Commissioners unanimously approved the motion by Commissioner 

Dangerfield, seconded by Co-Chair Chewe, to approve Round II 

McKinney FY 2024-2025 Consolidated Grants Amendments and 

Funding Requests. The budget was $30,000 and the board deliberated 
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to determine proposed funding for Boys & Girls Club of Collin County will 

receive $20,000 and One Heart McKinney to be awarded $10,000. The 

funds will be used by 9/30/2025. The recommendations will now move 

to City Council approval on December 17, 2024. 

  
24-2238  Consider / Discuss Housing & Community Development Updates. Mrs. 

Best stated that she will notify the agencies. She also gave a brief update 

on year-end Consolidated Annual Performance Evaluation Report 

(CAPER), detailing the performance use of HUD funding within the 

Annual Action Plan and the public comment period. The upcoming 

CAPER public hearing information, and other program updates, 

including McKinney Homeless Coalition and annual Point-in-Time (PIT) 

Count for Homelessness and the “Have a Heart, Give Smart” campaign 

to encourage residents to give to nonprofits that assist persons 

experiencing homelessness, while reducing panhandling. 

 

Commissioners unanimously approved the motion by Commissioner Harvey-

Rogers, seconded by Commissioner Dangerfield, to adjourn. With there being no further 

business to discuss the meeting was adjourned at 7:47 p.m.  

 

 
 

  

 
SIGNED: 
 
       
AARON SCHMITZ, CGAC Chair 
TAMMY CHEWE, CGAC Co-Chair 
 
  


